
               Chili Conservation Board January 6, 2020 Approved Minutes 

 

 

The Chili Conservation Board meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm on January 6, 2020 at the 
Chili Town Offices, 3333 Chili Avenue, Rochester, New York 14624. 

 

Present: Pat Tindale, Carolyn DeHority, Larry Lazenby (chair), Richard Schickler, Ilze Bullwinkel, Bill 
Steimer, and Jill Fornarola. 

Absent: None 

Guests: Mark DeCory representative from Chili Town Board. 

Minutes: Draft minutes of December 2, 2019 meeting approved as written, motion by Pat 
Tindale and seconded by Richard Schickler, all in favor. 

Reports:  

Town Board – Mark Decory introduced khimself to all Conservation Board members as our new 
liaison.  Throughout the meeting, as topics were covered by the C.B., explanations were given 
to Mark and he also took the opportunity to ask questions and get clarifications. 

M.C. Environmental Council report – Dick Schickler 

 MC Environmental Council reports: November 20, 2019 meeting discussed the Webster 
wellfields that over look Lake Ontario and concerns of the water levels along the shore of Lake 
Ontario. Predications from the board indicate that many property owners along Edgemere 
Drive will be under water again this spring, as well as other properties along the shore line. 

December 18, 2019 meeting was at RIT Campus and discussed pollution in New York State. 
Pollutions of plastic products are over running the trash companies and towns and ways the 
community could recycle the use of plastic products into other products to keep them out of 
the landfill. RIT demonstrated the use of solar panels on campus as well as green space use. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PUBLIC HEARINGS: 

1. Application of Howitt-Paul Road LLC: owner:758 South Avenue, Rochester, New York, 14620 
for final site plan approval to revise approval granted on April 13, 2010 to erect two three story 
commercial buildings (Building #1 & 2 )totaling 57,870 sq. ft (19,290 sq. ft. per level) with 
commercial area on first floor and 17 apartment units on each of the second and third: floors: 
Building #3 to be a three story apartment building totaling 27,000 sq. ft. (9,000 sq. ft. per level) 
at property located at 751 Paul Road in RB w/PNOD zone. 

 

Not applicable to the Conservation Board at this time. Motion made by Jill Fornarola, 
seconded by Carolyn DeHority. Unanimous approval by the board. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

1) Jill Fornarola, Bill Steimer, and Patricia Tindale have been reappointed to the Chili    
Conservation Board for another term.  

2) The Conservation Board members have questions about where the monetary funds go to in 
the town of Chili of the 1% total cost of project fund? What is that money being spent on in 
regard to conservation projects? 

3) Review of Adopt A Project among board members. Board members are expected to review 
and have their project(s) recommendations ready to present to the chair of the Conservation 
Board for the meeting on March 2, 2020.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8.00 pm. Motion made by Patricia Tindale and seconded by 
Richard Schickler. Unanimous approval by the board. Next meeting is scheduled for February 3, 
2020. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jill Fornarola                                                                                                                                                                                
January 10, 2020 

 

 



 

  


